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Dear Friends,  

         

                    What a Friend we have in Jesus, All our sins and grief to bear! 

                       What a privilege to carry, everything to God in prayer! 

 
What a crazy world we live in! Here in the United Kingdom, we have many rules which have affected 
many Christians lives - the Corona Virus and government restrictions among others.  Prayer has been 
an event more important of our lives than ever before! In spite of this craziness, we can still see God 
working in the lives of people. 

We are having three services a week at East Birmingham Baptist Chapel here in the United Kingdom. 

Currently, I am serving God here in the United Kingdom under Pastor Zachary Gillit. God has blessed 
us with many blessings. My goal is to have God Himself in my life, not joy, not peace, not even 
blessing.  

 

A.B. Simpson said “Once it was the blessing, Now it is the Lord; 

Once it was the feeling, Now it is His word; 

Once His gift I wanted, Now, the Giver own; 

Once I sought for healing, Now Himself alone. 

All in all forever, Jesus will I sing; Everything in Jesus, and Jesus everything” 

 

As all of you are aware, we are still waiting for our Visa to be approved by the United States 
government.  I hope you can take time to pray for our case to move fast as soon as possible.  

 

Prayer request:  

My son has a speech problem. Please remember us in your prayers.  His name is Lemuel. 

 

Breze Serugamba 


